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TEXT: James 1:25 "But he who looks into the perfect law, the law
of liberty- and perserveres ... snail be blessed

in his doing."

This passage falls strangely on our ears because, in it, St.
Paul deals with questions and issues not a part of our own
experience. But one thing we understand very well indeed: "For
freedom Christ has set us free; stand fast therefore, and do not
submit again to a yoke of slavery." That we all understand,
especially on this 4th of July weekend.

On July 2nd, 1776, in the city of Philadelphia, the
Continental Congress, after much debate, finally approved Richard
Henry Lee's resolution that these United Colonies "are, and of
right ought to be, free and independent States." The vote was 12
for, none against, New York abstaining. Next came debate on the
exact words of Jefferson's declaration, resulting in several
changes. And, at long last, an July 4th, the document came to a
vote. The old bell-ringer was told to stand by his rope and to
ring when news arrived that the declaration had passed. But he
was pessimistic. "They'll never do it," he said to himself over
and over again. Then, suddenly, a boy appeared, running and
shouting, "Ring! Ring!" And ring he did. That old bell is
silent now, but the words, themselves, ring out for all eternity.

"We hold these truths to be self-evident, that all men are
created equal, that they are endowed by their Creator with
certain unalienable Rights, that among these are Life, Liberty,
and the pursuit of Happiness." Powerful words, they summoned to
the cause of freedom great spirits like Von Steuben and
Lafayette, Pulaski and Kosciusko. And for more than 200 years
they have beckoned wherever men and women long to be free. Just
this past week I heard Dr. Paul Foo, one of Hong Kong's leading
businessmen express his fervent hope that he, too, would be able
to come to America before his city passes to Red China in 1997.

Unfortunately the lure of freedom is sometimes misleading.
I think, for instance, of a 26 year old physics teacher who
walked, rowed, and hitch-hiked 2,500 miles from Moscow to
Stockholm in order to seek political asylum at the American
embassy there. When asked why he did it he replied, "I am not a
radical. All I am interested in is my own freedom and my right
to chose to do what I want." We can all sympathize with him, but
let us not take his words too literally. The great German






